May Board Meeting - May 27, 2018 - 4:30 - Friendship Park Concession Stand

Board Members Present: Belinda Larson, Jenna Lockwood, Kim Williams, Ed Williams

<u>Parents Present:</u> Dave Daniel, Larry Davis, Jose Gutierrez, Melissa Gutierrez, Butch Naquin, Raquel Naquin, Chris Wagner, Tara Werner, Beth Williams

Parents, Coaches, and Guardians had the floor

Jose – "We are disappointed and would like some answers from this past season. Kim and Ed we feel you have failed the children. There is no leadership and no organization. I have talked to coaches and parents, and the majority of them are leaving"

Kim – "I will resign if that's what y'all want."

Kim and Ed signed resignation paperwork.

Kim – "I tried to follow MSA policy. The reason things have been so bad is policy hasn't been enforced in years."

Questions about scheduling

Kim stated that if no one wants to play there's not anything we can do.

Ed stated that he was in charge of scheduling.

Jose stated that he was told by a BAYS coach, that for their tournament the reason so many teams didn't get to go is because they weren't contacted in time.

Ed stated that HYSA is only playing intraclub games. They were willing to do weekday games but that it was not doable for children to travel to HYSA during the school week. Jenny (HYSA rep) stated that we had a coach that didn't show up. (This was Beck's U10G team.)

Larry stated that on Facebook someone from the club stated that clubs won't play us due to coaches' and parents' behavior. Ed and Belinda confirmed the problems that happened at BAYS.

Ed and Kim will turnover everything to Jenna Lockwood

Contact information provided by Ed.

Contact Jenny from HYSA for u10,12,14 games.

Contact John Charmin at Gulfport for older kids. He may can tell us who does the younger.

Playing at SMSC in the future requires us to pay ref fees.

Chris Wagner stated he has a contact in Ocean Springs that wants to play PRSC.

We will need travel release to play out if state.

Complaints, Miscellaneous

Melissa stated that every time she has contacted Kim, that Kim was rude, lied, and most of the time never returned calls or email.

Larry Davis stated that rec plus didn't go as it was to planned. We had tryouts and then new spring players made the team with having made tryouts.

Ed stated we have policies outside of MSA.

Melissa stated MSA policy only comes up when it is convenient to use against someone.

Kim stated she was willing to take Olivia in the spring because U12 girls were in dire need of players, but wouldn't add kids before then.

Uniforms - Some players still haven't received their shorts from Spring.

Butch stated that everyone really wanted Ed to stay and that his knowledge, etc. is benefitting the girls.

Ed submitted his coach's resignation letter (see binder for letter.)

Ten minute recess

New and Returning Board Members

President - Larry Davis
Vice president - Paul Manzon
Director of Finances - Tara Werner
Director of Marketing - Jimmy Harper
Director of Coaching - Jose Gutierrez
Social Media - Melissa Gutierrez
Scheduler - *VACANT*
U6 Commissioner - *VACANT*
U8 Commissioner - Jenna Lockwood
U10 Commissioner - Beth Williams
U12 Commissioner - Chandler Neal
U14 Commissioner - Butch Naquin
Referee Assignor - Peyton Hines
Registrar - Raquel Naquin
Fields and Safety - Chris Wagner